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NEWSLETTER 

of
Medlock & Tame Valley 

Conservation Association

Happy New Year everyone!  Welcome to the first edition of our Newsletter 2009.  A lot has happened in recent months with the property at 5 Oaken Clough Terrace now the official headquarters of the MTVCA and a new committee’s business underway. New members too have joined us and we welcome them on board!  So read on and find out what’s been happening and what’s just around the corner…

HEADQUARTERS 

There is much work to be done in and around the house and garden area. With the help of committee, members and volunteers work has begun.  During November and December the woodland garden has been tidied up and the pond, the home of the great newt, was dredged and edged. The garden area was generally tidied and the garage cleared out, and all this with periodic coffee breaks to heat us up on a freezing cold day and spur us on.  Inside the house was attended to by way of tidying up, hanging curtains, hoovering and sorting out books and furniture. All in all, it was a worthwhile few days and all of the helpers had the added satisfaction of putting faces to names and getting to know each other better. A noticeable difference was seen at the end of the day. Should you read this and wish to help again with general work around the property and woodland garden, then watch this space for details and make sure we have your email address!




MEMBERSHIP
We now have 30 MTVCA members. If you know anyone who would be interested, why not introduce them to the website and complete an application form online. Alternatively, just email or ask one of the members or committee to ‘sign you up’.
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NEW COMMITTEE
There are now 10 people serving on the MTVCA Committee. Some you will know and they have been involved in the work for many years and some are completely new to the work.  If you come along to any of the events this year, then please make yourself known to any member of the committee who can be identified by badges and they will be available to answer your questions about the work. 

Bryan Stringer (Chairman)  0161 620 2496

Paul Lythgoe (Vice-Chairman) 0161 681 0475

Jean Lythgoe (Treasurer) 0161 681 0475

Susan Stewart (Secretary) 0161 3309959
WEBSITE

One of the new committee members is Lee Borrell who is in charge of the Website.  If you haven’t visited the site then you’ll find it at www.geocities.com/mtvca.  Articles, photographs, and nature diaries would be appreciated; just email Lee at mtvca@yahoo.co.uk or templarser@yahoo.co.uk. 

FUTURE EVENTS 

We hope to hold various special events throughout the year including an evening on Owls; Bats; Insects and Bees.   To commence the new year activities we have planned a walk in the Tame Valley with our own Chairman Bryan Stringer and a member of our committee Paul Heaton, leading the walk. The walk will be held on Sunday 18th assembling at Newton Hall, Dunkirk Lane, Hyde at 10.30 am. It will be an approximate 4 mile walk but do bring strong shoes, waterproof clothing and some spare change as we may stop at a pub for a bite of lunch afterwards. Again, make yourself known to a member of committee if you can make this event!

SPECIAL PROJECTS AT No. 5
Number 5 Oaken Clough has a superb woodland garden which has been maintained in recent years by two committee members Terry Pilmoor and Chris Leah together with friends and volunteers of MTVCA.  As anyone with a garden knows, even a small 

garden takes a lot of maintenance so to have an area of 1.4 acres, then lots of dibbing and dabbing with tender loving care is required!  The work party which met on 22 November 2008 tackled tidying and ordering things inside the house as well as in and around the woodland area and a noticeable difference was seen at the end of the day’s work.  The dates for future work days will be sent in the post and by email to all the members and it would be good to have a turn out of members (even if you just want to make a cup of tea/coffee for workers if you are not able to do the work yourself).  Not only are these days good to keep the property and garden maintained but they enable us to maintain contact with each other in the association!
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BOTANICAL HERB TABLE
The first project in the garden will be overseen by Paul Heaton whose scale drawing of a botanical herb tablet can be seen on the website under ‘Projects’.  We hope to start on this project around February and appeals for plants/garden tools/monetary donations are being sought as this is written.  Botanical herb treatments were of great interest to the Burlinsons and so this is a particularly special project for the group to undertake and we are sure it will be lovely when completed. 
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WILDLIFE AROUND THE YEAR

Thankfully, we don’t have to be the owners of or have access to a wide expanse of woodland or an enormous garden in order to observe and enjoy the joys of nature.   Nature has a rhythm which we can all observe in our own urban gardens and parks.  We can see many exciting changes and experience joy from witnessing the life cycles of many creatures, flora and fauna, adding colour and interest to our world. Here are some things to look out for in the early part of 2009.
JANUARY

This is a challenging time of year for wildlife with temperatures at their seasonal low. Some animals prefer the easy route and hibernate (some people would like to have this option too!)  Reptiles and amphibians will all be tucked away in a refuge of their choice so tread carefully around ponds and rocks or logs in the garden.

Hedgehogs, dormice, and mammalian species remain active throughout the winter although badgers and grey squirrels are less likely to forage for food if the weather is particularly severe.  A fresh fall of snow at this time of year can be the background on which to spot and identify tracks, trails and signs. 

In January, the nocturnal cries of Foxes, (mostly vixens) are heard. Female foxes are only in oestrus for three weeks each year (in mid-winter) and are capable of conception for just three days in that period.  During the hours of daylight, deer are often relatively easy to locate in January, even in deciduous woodland because of the absence of leaf cover.

“I prefer winter and fall, when you feel the bone structure of the landscape - the loneliness of it, the dead feeling of winter.  Something waits beneath it, the whole story doesn't show”.  Andrew Wyeth

FEBRUARY

This is often the coldest month of the year and with the cold northerly and easterly winds that sometimes bring heavy falls of snow.  The Hazel Dormouse is snug in its winter nest perhaps among a tangle of tree roots to protect from the worst of the weather.  All bat species hibernate too although if there are mild nights, they may emerge to drink and feed.

British  mammals in winter have thicker coats. In most cases they remain the same colour but two species acquire different colours. In Northern Britain Stoats gain a largely white coat of ermine and a similar colour is seen in the Scottish mountain Hares.  This is to enable adaptation into snowy surroundings. If on the other hand the weather turns mild, mountain hares and stoats are stuck with the colour until they moult in spring so in the absence of snow they become vulnerable to predators.

MARCH

Spring is heralded with the appearance of buds and catkins on the trees. Many of our animal species sense the changes that accompany the increasing day length and March marks the start of the breeding season for many creatures.  Small groups of animals often gather together and, because they are preoccupied with the business of courtship and mating, they tend to be almost oblivious to the gaze of human onlookers.

A rise in the air temperature triggers common frogs to emerge from hibernation and if there is an accompanying rise in water temperature, then courtship and mating will ensue.   Mating pairs can be seen in the shallow waters, and clumps of frogspawn are easily visible.

WATCH OUT FOR

· The new logo for MTVCA on posters at your local shops/libraries.

· The new website with articles, photographs, newsletters and lots more

· MTVCA flyers in libraries and shops in your area

· Press releases in the local newspapers advertising events

· New members!




A WINTER POEM 

In Winter's Arms

Winter holds me with his arms of icy white, 
and kissed my breath with frost upon the pane.
Subdued by touch of winter's frigid hand, 
I pray for spring to find me once again.

O'wind, you whistle to the winter's tune.
Your melody is heard 'pon day and night, 
but one day spring will come to rescue me, 
and wisk away your song of winter's blight.

O'tree, you're frozen in the winter's dream.
Your leaves have left you 'neath a moon of white, 
but when my prayers are answered 'pon spring's dawn, 
you'll thaw beneath its sun with warm delight.

O'field, your harvest has been reaped and spent ~
and winter blankets you 'neath snowy mounds.
Yet one day soon in springtime's rising mist
you'll feel the greening of your earth rebound.

Winter holds me with his arms of icy white, 
and kissed my breath with frost upon the pane ~
but deep within I somehow always know, 
that spring will come and find me once again. 

Hazelmarie Elliott
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A WINTER RECIPE

Cream Cheese & Potato Soup





You will need:








4 cups vegetable stock 

4 cups potatoes peeled and cubed 



1/4 cup diced onion

1/2 teaspoon salt 

1/4 teaspoon white pepper 

1 (8 ounce) package cream cheese cut into pieces
Directions
1. Combine stock, potatoes, onion, and spices. 

2. Boil medium heat until potatoes are tender. 

3. Smash a few of the potatoes to release their starch for thickening. 

4. Reduce to low heat. 

5. Add cream cheese. 

6. Heat, stirring frequently until all cheese melts.

7. Add sweet corn, chopped chives or parsley (optional)

Serve with crusty bread, beside a warm fire and with cosy slippers on!

GARDENING TIPS

Many people think of winter as a time to close down the garden and wait until the spring to start up gardening activities again. But, whilst winter is in full swing, compost is continuing to decompose and becoming ready for use in spring AND there are plenty of things you can be doing through the winter months to continue enjoying the pleasures of gardening. There are also plenty of plants which you can grow during the fall and winter, both indoors and out. Or, why not strategically plan a winter garden so that you can enjoy colour and attractive plants all year long. Here are some things you can be doing in the garden:
JANUARY

· Firm the ground around plants lifted by frost 

· Complete planting of roses in finer weather if ground is dry 

· Clean up any dead tops of plants in your borders 

· Dig over heavy soil

· Plan which seeds you want to plant for spring and dig over beds reserved for annuals 

· For indoor colour, bring in your flowering bulbs 

· Continue planting shrubs and trees 

· Apply a nitrogenous fertiliser to fruit trees and bushes grown in grass 

· Cover your vegetables to promote early growth 

· Sharpen your cutting tools in readiness for the year ahead 

· Wash and clean all seed trays and pots 
FEBRUARY

· Firm the ground around plants lifted by frost 

· Clear remaining dead tops of plants 

· Dress beds for annuals with bone-meal and sow indoors half-hardy annuals 

· Protect your pool from ice and remove weeds from bog gardens 

· Cut back overgrown hedges towards the end of the month 

· Sow peas and beans, and start sprouting potatoes 

· Plant out your containers with trees or shrubs
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HOW YOU CAN HELP





Become a member!


Tell others about MTVCA


Donate a gift either a financial donation or something for the garden e.g bird/bat boxes,


 bird bath, bird feeders or garden equipment 


Write an article for the website


Hold a sponsored event for us e.g. walk, read-in, silence etc.


 Host a coffee morning in your home!


�
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NEW YEAR WALK





When:   Sunday  18  January 2009





Where:  Tame Valley





Meeting Point:  Newton Hall, Dunkirk Lane, Hyde


(vehicles can be parked here by the lane)





At:   10.30 am





Bring good walking footwear and waterproof clothing


Come & Join us!





(Option of joining us at a local pub for lunch) 





Lunch not provided/funded by MTVCA





� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://tbn3.google.com/images?q=tbn:J2h36LUqckqW4M:http://lanternofhope.com/images/Footprints.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���








PAGE  
1
(Registered Charity No.  504558) 
www.geocities.com/mtvca    

email: mtvca@yahoo.co.uk

Registered Office  5 Oaken Clough Terrace, Limehurst,  Ashton under Lyne OL7 9NY

